
Cannon Hill State School 
Weekly bulletin – Term 1, Week 10 

Friday 31 March 2023 
Well, that was huge. 

Thank you for your teamwork in supporting our students through 

a busy term of learning at school.  We hope you are able to rest, 

relax, and enjoy some quality family time over the next two 

weeks. 

In this bulletin, we’ll take a look at our Week 10 Cannon Hill Crows 

celebrations, and share some details of events occurring early 

next term. 

Once again, we recognise this term has been a lot for many in our 

community, and we appreciate your engagement.  Thank you. 
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An update from the 
leadership team 

Dear parents and carers, 

Week 10 

Cannon Hill crows 
It was wonderful to see our students celebrating their community 

this week, with their 100-crows celebration and today’s Crow Day 

excitement.   

Thank you to the students, staff and families whose hard work has 

contributed to a community so worthy of celebrating. 

Staffing changes 
We would like to thank our inclusion team member Merryn Jooste 

for returning (after walking the Rainbow Serpent at the end of last 

year) to help us with this year’s inclusion transitions.  We sincerely 

wish Merryn all the best in her future endeavours – she has made 

a wonderful contribution to our village. 

We would also like to thank Gary Herson for his service as a 

cleaner over recent years. Gary will be transferring his hours to his 

other (closer) school workplace.  If Gary has slipped under your 

radar so far, it’s perhaps because he’s been so effective at helping 

to keep us all safe over a period where his role has been of 

particular importance. Thanks Gary. 



And finally, just confirming as mentioned earlier, we are advised 

that Jonathan Gagen is scheduled to return to the principal role at 

the beginning of Term 3.  

And we can confirm that Joy Pohlner will also remain on leave 

during Term 2.  Thank you to the community members who have 

asked after Joy, we are confident she would appreciate your 

interest. 

End of Summer Party 
Thank you to our P&C, Cr 

Lisa Atwood and 

community partners for 

organising this afternoon’s 

End of Summer Party 

fundraiser, which is starting 

at the park near Perrin 

Creek shortly.  

The P&C could still use a couple more volunteers, if you’re able to 

make it (the sign-up form is here: volunteersignup.org/YKKHH). 

And thanks for all the chocolate donations our community 

contributed to support the P&C’s lob-a-choc stall!  

Holidays 
We’re sure we won’t be the only ones hoping to enjoy a nice quiet 

sit down for a few days. We hope you have a wonderful break, 

and we’ll look forward to seeing you again in Term 2.  

Helen Butler 
A/Principal 
Aleisha Fahey 
Deputy Principal 
Helen Hunter 
Head of Department (Curriculum) 

We love to learn 

Challenge all the time, thinking all the time 

We don’t give up: Nothing without work 

We respectfully acknowledge the traditional custodians of Country and the land on which we learn, the 
people of the Jagera and Turrbul nations. We pay our respects to Elders past, present, and emerging.  

https://volunteersignup.org/YKKHH


What’s happening at school next week? 

School holidays 
We hope you enjoy the next few weeks and have plenty of 

opportunity to spend some quality time together. 

We may have some tradespeople on site over the break, and our 

Outside School Hours Care provider will be using some of our 

facilities at various times. 

If you need child care over the holidays, you’re welcome to get in 

touch with Helping Hands.  They have curated an interesting 

program of vacation care activities (PDF, 1.5MB) for this break.  

School resumes on Monday 17 April. 

Early next term 
We hit the ground running early next term – here are a few things 

to be aware of for when we return… 

School photos 
Our school photo service provider (Leading Image School Photos) 

will be visiting on Wednesday 19 April to photograph our 

students and staff. 

We’ll provide more information about how to order images, via a 

Konnective over the holidays.  Expect an online process involving 

https://www.helpinghandsnetwork.com.au/wp-content/uploads/holiday-program-brochure/6656a2d3e2b4d3317c7a4e1c3a6be871/holiday-program-brochure.pdf
https://www.helpinghandsnetwork.com.au/wp-content/uploads/holiday-program-brochure/6656a2d3e2b4d3317c7a4e1c3a6be871/holiday-program-brochure.pdf


ordering and paying directly via the service provider, and (unless 

otherwise arranged) delivered via the school. 

Whole school assembly 
Our first whole school assembly for term 2 will take place on 

Thursday 20 April at 2.15pm. 

If your child is to receive some form of recognition at this 

assembly, their teacher will try to let you know in the meantime. 

Our deputy principal will be introducing our new SHARE reading 

dog program and adopt-a-cop program at this assembly. 

Families are welcome to attend our assemblies. 

No Breakfast Club until Week 2 
At this stage, the Term 2 Breakfast Club program will begin in 

Week 2 (continuing on Tuesdays and Thursdays). 

The P&C is still looking for a Breakfast Club Co-ordinator and other 

volunteers who might be up for helping out from time to time. 

Breakfast Club is such a valuable resource for our students, we’d 

really appreciate it if you’d please consider putting your hand up.  

Please email the P&C executive if you’re up for that. 

No morning sport until Week 4 
At this stage, our morning sport program for Term 2 will 

commence in Week 4 and continue until the end of Week 9. 

We are working to finalise details of a Monday morning golf 

option, and we can confirm that the Wednesday activity will be 

AFL.  

Participation in both of these programs will be free, and we’ll 

provide more details early next term. 

On Friday mornings, there will be a paid-participation rugby 

league program (‘League Stars’), provided by the NRL. 

To register your child for League Stars, visit 

bit.ly/LeagueStarsCannonHillSS. 

mailto:pandc@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
https://bit.ly/LeagueStarsCannonHillSS


 



Lunchtime Clubs 
At this stage we hope to resume our first break activity program 

from Week 1.   

We’ll let students know the details ahead of the relevant break, 

and will include details in the calendar at the end of our next 

bulletin. 

ANZAC Day 
Our ANZAC Day commemoration will be on the Monday of Week 

2 (Monday 24 April, 9am). Please join us, if you can. 

This year is the 50th anniversary of the formal end of Australia’s 

involvement in the Vietnam War, and our students have been 

preparing a presentation reflecting on the impact of that conflict 

on our school community. 

Cross-country 
The whole school cross country will be at the end of the second 

week back – Friday 28 April.  

More to come on this, next bulletin.  



Administrative matters 

School watch 
If you’re in the 

neighbourhood over the 

break, please keep an eye 

out for anything unusual 

occurring on school 

grounds.  

Please don’t intervene 

yourself but report anything of concern to School Watch on 13 17 

88. Or if there’s an emergency situation unfolding, please call 000. 

School chickens 
Warm thanks to all the community volunteers who will be taking a 

turn at caring for the school chickens over the holidays: Brooke, 

Sarah, Renee, Kathryn, Krystle, and Luke. Much appreciated! 

Contacting the office 

Office closed over the holidays 
The office will be closed over the holidays, so all phone calls will 

go to voicemail.  

You are still welcome to email us. However, please be aware that 

if our admin staff monitor email over the break, it’s on a voluntary 

basis – we’ll deal with all routine correspondence when we return. 

mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au


Contacting team members 
If you missed our earlier bulletins in which we shared direct email 

contact details, you can find them online. 

Classroom teacher contact emails are in our Week 3 bulletin (PDF, 

2.23MB), and the leadership team details (including contacts for 

behaviour incidents) are in the Week 4 bulletin (PDF, 3.16MB). 

Contacts for our Inclusion team are in the Week 9 bulletin (PDF, 

2.8MB). 

Again, please be aware that our staff will be on leave too, so they 

may not respond right away. 

Enrolments 
We are still accepting 2023 enrolments (including expressions of 

interest for out-of-catchment enrolments, which are subject to 

the principal’s discretion). 

We are also now accepting enrolments and expressions of interest 

for 2024 and beyond.   

If you have kindy-aged children at home, please email us as soon 

as possible, if you’re considering enrolling them here next year. 

Finance 

Student Resource Scheme (SRS) Invoices 
On Wednesday 1 March, we issued invoices for this year’s 

Student Resource Scheme. You can find a detailed explanation 

about what the SRS covers (and the savings the scheme affords to 

our families) in our Konnective dated Thursday 2 March.   

And on Monday 27 March, we issued invoices for this year’s 

Instrumental Music Student Resource scheme. 

Payment is due by Wednesday 31 May, with prompt payment 

appreciated and encouraged. 

Both invoices were emailed, so please check your junk mail folders 

if you haven’t seen an invoice you’re expecting. 

Also, we’ve had a few questions about the 1 to 1 laptop scheme 

invoices.  Families of participating students should have received 

the invoices for that on Thursday 9 February.  The due dates for 

instalments relating to that invoice are as follows: 

https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2023-02-10-chss-bulletin.pdf
https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2023-02-17-chss-bulletin.pdf
https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2023-03-24-chss-bulletin.pdf
mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au


• 28 February - $250; 

• 14 March - $250; 

• 23 May - $250; 

• 1 August - $250; and 

• 24 October - $156. 

If you have any questions about our invoices, you can email our 

Business Manager for more information. 

How to pay 
BPoint is the department’s preferred method of payment – we no 

longer accept cash and can only accept EFTPOS on Wednesday 

mornings (during term) between 8am and 9.30am.  

If you don’t have the ability to pay just at the moment, please get 

in touch with us to organise a payment plan.  

Keeping us in the loop saves us precious follow-up time, and if 

you’re experiencing financial distress, don’t suffer alone – we can 

help connect you with support. 

Facilities news 

P-1 Playground 
You might recall we mentioned in a previous bulletin that our 

Business Manager was working on a grant application for the 

renovation of our P-1 Playground. 

We can confirm that the grant application has now been 

submitted. We expect to hear the outcome of the process in June. 

We’ll let you know how we go!  

mailto:bneau1@eq.edu.au
mailto:bneau1@eq.edu.au
https://www.bpoint.com.au/payments/dete
mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au


School Council: call for nominations 

Role of the School Council 
All Independent Public Schools (including ours) are required to 

have a School Council to advise on matters of school culture and 

business. 

You can find more information about the structure and role of our 

council on our website. 

Thank you to recent representatives 
We would like to say thanks once again to our retiring School 

Council members Jess Jennings (parent representative) and 

Brooke Arseneau (non-teaching staff representative) for their two 

years’ service. Their valuable contribution has been very much 

appreciated. 

As these roles have fallen vacant, it’s now time for us to appoint 

replacement representatives: Are you up for taking part? 

Parent representative nominations 
The role of the parent representative is to share perspectives of 

school parents on matters before the School Council. 

They will obviously bring their own perspective, and will seek to 

also be aware of and communicate the views of other parents in 

the community. 

There are two parent representative roles on the School Council, 

appointed for two years on alternate years.  The longest serving 

parent representative becomes the School Council Chair for the 

second year of their service. 

Parent Reference Group 
This year, to help our parent representatives stay connected to 

what’s top of mind for parents across the school, we would also 

like to trial the formation of an informal Parent Reference Group 

for the School Council, made up of one or two parents from each 

year group.  

This group would meet for about an hour twice per term (once 

ahead of School Council meetings to provide parent voice on 

topics for discussion, then again afterwards to understand 

https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/our-community/school-council


outcomes and communicate these to the wider parent 

community).  

As this is an informal group, these positions will not be elected. If 

there are more than 12 parents interested we will rotate parents 

through the reference group over the year (for example, each 

term). 

If you are interested in volunteering for the Parent Reference 

Group, please email Ben Connell (current School Council Chair) at 

CHSCCouncil@gmail.com.  

How to nominate for the parent representative role 
The returning officer for parent representative nominations is 

School Council Chair Ben Connell. 

To nominate, please email an expression of interest (accompanied 

by a bio and photo), to schoolcouncil@cannonhilss.eq.edu.au 

before close of business on Monday 24 April. 

The election of the parent representative will take place at the 

next P&C Meeting on Monday 8 May (in the studio, located in the 

upper school classroom area, at 6.30pm), and all candidates must 

attend.   

Anyone present in person at that meeting can vote (there is a 

prescribed, paper ballot). Votes will be counted on the night and 

the elected candidate will be announced at the meeting. 

Candidates can call for a scrutineer (but must give the returning 

offer the scrutineer’s name by close of business on Wednesday 3 

May). 

If you have an interest in matters of school business, this is a great 

opportunity to make a positive contribution to your community. 

The School Council meets for around two hours each term, so the 

parent representative role commitment would involve attending 

those meetings, as well as the Parent Reference Group meetings 

referred to above.  

Non-teaching staff representative nominations 
Election of the non-teaching staff representative will take place at 

a staff meeting, and our team members will be advised of the 

nomination process shortly.  

mailto:CHSCCouncil@gmail.com
mailto:schoolcouncil@cannonhilss.eq.edu.au


Teaching and learning at our school 

Co-curricular activities 
Here are shortcuts to more information about some of our 

current co-curricular and learning extension opportunities: 

• Morning sport: Our before-school sport program is 

curated by our PE teacher on a term-by-term basis 

according to resourcing and interest.  If you have coaching 

skills in a particular sport and would be interested in 

helping out with Morning sport, please email Derek 

Heilbronn.  Similarly, you could drop Mr H a line if your 

child is super keen for a particular sport to be included in 

this year’s program. 

• Lunchtime clubs: We run a series of free, supervised, 

engaging activities during first break play time every day. 

These too are curated term-by-term – popular recurring 

clubs have included Coding Club, Environment Club, Art 

Club, Dance Club, and Kitchen Garden club.  Our staff 

usually facilitate each activity, although sometimes our 

Year 6 student leaders also develop and support 

additional clubs. 

• Nature play: We are an accredited nature play school, and 

our students participate in activities that involve engaging 

with the natural environment during break time as well as 

during learning play.  Nature play can take many forms, 

including caring for the school chickens, banks play, cubby 

mailto:dphei0@eq.edu.au?subject=2023%20Morning%20Sport
mailto:dphei0@eq.edu.au?subject=2023%20Morning%20Sport


building, mud kitchens and physical challenges like tree 

climbing. 

• Chess Club: every Friday after school, run by Gardiner 

Chess. 

• Instrumental music and Music extension: these are 

learning extension programs for older students – with a 

limited number of places available, we usually invite 

interested students towards the end of Year 3.  

o For more information about the Instrumental 

music program, please see our 2022: Term 4 

Week 4 bulletin (PDF, 2.74MB). 

o For more information about Music extension, see 

our 2022: Term 4, Week 7 bulletin (PDF, 2.38MB). 

• Private piano lessons are available on school grounds 

(during class time) through an independent provider. 

• Competitions and challenges: We have been partnering 

with families to facilitate participation by interested 

students in a range of learning extension activities.   

The Premier’s Reading Challenge, Premier’s Coding 

Challenge, Queensland Science Contest and ICAS 

Assessments are examples of some of the additional 

activities our students participated in during 2022. 

These activities have generally formed part of the suite of 

learning extension options we offer to students who have 

been formally identified as being conventionally gifted 

and talented.   

Our learning inclusion team tests all students at the end of 

Year 2 (using CogAT) to identify candidates for extension 

programs, but of course we welcome extension 

participation by any student who is up for a challenge.  

If you would like to learn more about co-curricular learning 

opportunities to suit your child, please ask your child’s teacher. 

Similarly, if you become aware of another learning extension 

opportunity suitable for your child (or potentially, for other 

students as well) you’re welcome to bring it to our attention. 

Once confirmed, details of various 2023 activities will appear in 

the calendar at the end of each bulletin. 

https://gardinerchess.com.au/
https://gardinerchess.com.au/
https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2022-10-28-chss-bulletin.pdf
https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2022-10-28-chss-bulletin.pdf
https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2022-11-18-chss-bulletin.pdf
https://readingchallenge.education.qld.gov.au/
https://education.qld.gov.au/about-us/events-awards/awards-competitions/premiers-coding-challenge
https://education.qld.gov.au/about-us/events-awards/awards-competitions/premiers-coding-challenge
https://www.staq.qld.edu.au/competitions/queensland-science-contest/
https://www.icasassessments.com/
https://www.icasassessments.com/
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cognitive_Abilities_Test
mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au?subject=learning%20extension%20opportunity


Extension activity: Italian Calligram Competition 
Here’s a (slightly updated) message from our Italian teacher 

Signora Natalia about this year’s Calligram competition, an 

extension activity our students are beginning in class (and may 

choose complete at home): 

Buongiorno a tutti! Students from Years 2-6 may come home with their 

calligram (drawing made only with Italian words) as part of their 

preparation for the Queensland-wide Calligram Competition run by the 

Italian Language Centre.  

Calligrams are pictures made from words only - rules are strict and 

there are to be no lines or colouring in. Each year level has their own 

little additional language rules over and above the theme of ‘Set the 

table! let’s eat!’. We have been reviewing these in class during Week 8. 

Entries are due back by Thursday 25 May (Term 2, Week 6). Students 

just need to complete their entry and write their full name and class 

lightly in pencil on the back. They can deliver the entry to the office, 

place it in Signora’s pigeonhole, or give it to Signora in class.  Signora 

will then choose the finalists (six from Year 5/6, six from Year 4/5, six 

from Year 3 and six from Year 2). These will then be sent away for final 

judgement. Happy creating!  

In bocca al lupo! 

Our students have had great success with this competition in the 

past, and we’d encourage you to support your child to complete 

their entry.  It’s a great optional activity to complete over the 

school holidays. 

  



Learning support and inclusion 

More about inclusion at CHSS 
In our Week 9 bulletin (PDF, 2.8MB) bulletin, we included a bit of 

background about our approach to supporting student learning 

through inclusion, and the contact details for the team members 

responsible.  

This week, we thought we’d provide a bit more context, as there’s 

a lot going on in the inclusion space at the moment. 

Equity and excellence 
This year, the department launched our new blueprint for a 

progressive, high-performing education system, Equity and 

excellence: realising the potential of every student.  

We encourage interested families to explore the resources 

available on that website, which provide valuable insights into the 

evidence, consultation and thinking behind this initiative.  

If you review that content, you’ll see that everything we’re doing 

locally is part of a much bigger vision, as we as a nation have 

“committed to equity and excellence in education – that all 

children and young people are confident, creative lifelong learners 

active in their community…”.   

This is a statement which aligns very neatly with the values our 

local school community has held dear for a very long time, and we 

are excited to be contributing to a much broader, organised 

movement in support of the outcomes we want for our students. 

There are a lot of productive developments in train, including 

reasonable adjustment resourcing for students with disability 

(which reduces the requirement on parents and carers to obtain 

additional medical or specialist reports). 

Our school leadership and our inclusion team have been putting a 

huge effort into understanding and implementing the new 

blueprint at our school, and we look forward to sharing more of 

this journey with you next term. 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) 
These past two weeks, our staff and students have been reflecting 

on our PBL work this term, and workshopping areas of 

opportunity for refinement and improvement.  Many students 

https://cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/calendarandnews/newsletters/newsletters/2023-03-24-chss-bulletin.pdf
https://education.qld.gov.au/initiatives-and-strategies/strategies-and-programs/equity-and-excellence
https://education.qld.gov.au/initiatives-and-strategies/strategies-and-programs/equity-and-excellence


have demonstrated very mature understanding of the aims of the 

PBL program, and have contributed valuable insights to inform our 

approach moving forward. 

We will soon be sending a Konnective inviting our broader 

community to provide feedback, which will be gathered via an 

online survey.   

Please keep an eye out for that message, and when it lands, let us 

know what you think is working (and any suggestions you might 

have for improvements).  

We are grateful to have such an engaged community (rich with 

capable critical thinkers), so we’re really looking forward to 

hearing your ideas.  

Thank you in advance for your contribution. 

Hearing and vision testing 
As part of our inclusion work, we arrange hearing and vision 

screening for students.  

Usually, the focus of this work is the Prep cohort, but we also are 

mindful of the needs of students in other year levels (particularly 

those who have joined us after completing Prep elsewhere). 

Recently, we sent correspondence to the families of students in 

Prep, Year 6 and certain new students regarding the hearing 

screening session that will take place on Wednesday 3 May.  

If you received that correspondence, please take a moment to 

consider it, and if you wish your child to be tested, register with 

the service provider via the QR code provided by Sunday 23 April. 

If you think you should have received the letter but can’t locate it, 

you can email our admin team – just please be aware that they 

might not be able to respond until Week 1. 

For students of all ages, our staff keep an eye out for signs that a 

fresh test might be prudent, and we ask parents to do the same. 

Please email your child’s teacher if you have any concerns about 

your child’s vision or hearing. 

  

mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au


Recent events 
Swimming success 
Congratulations to Year 5 

student Summer, who 

competed at the Queensland 

State Swimming 

Championships this week. 

Summer was selected for 2 

Metropolitan East (regional) team relays to swim on Sunday and 

swam well in both. Her freestyle relay split time was a new PB by 

2 seconds! That’s amazing! 

Summer’s team came 2nd in their freestyle relay heat but didn't 

place overall.  

On Tuesday there were only seconds between everyone in her 

individual event heat but unfortunately, she didn't make the 

finals. She had a great experience though. 

Summer has put in an extraordinary effort to achieve this level of 

sporting ability, and we are very proud of her. 

Our school has a proud history of nurturing outstanding swimmers 

(including World Champion Hayley Lewis and Olympian Steve 

Holland). We look forward to watching Summer’s career unfold, if 

she chooses to further develop her obvious talent in this area. 



100 Crow ticket celebration 
Yesterday, students who have reached 100 crow tickets 

participated in their choice of activity, including:  

• Group game on the oval; 

• Bluey binge in the music room; and 

• Arts and crafts in the studio. 

Participating students relished the opportunity to step out of their 

usual routine, which was both a lovely way to wind down ahead of 

the holidays, and a fitting acknowledgment to the effort students 

have put in to support each other’s behaviour learning this term. 

  



Crow Day 
Here are some photos from today’s Cannon Hill Crows Day, a 

special day of activities celebrating our school community and 

recognising the efforts all our students have put into their 

behaviour learning this term.  

Thanks to everyone who came along – our students were 

delighted to see some parents and 

carers participating in the activities! 

  



Coming up later… 

Key dates for the 2023 school year 
Here are the key upcoming event dates. Please see the calendar at 

the end of this bulletin for more regarding events occurring in the 

next four weeks. 

• Term 2 begins: Monday 17 April. 

• School photos: Wednesday 19 April. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 20 April, 2.15pm. 

• ANZAC Day assembly: Monday 24 April, 9am. All welcome. 

• ANZAC Day public holiday: Tuesday 25 April. 

• Beginner band workshop (Coorparoo State School): Wednesday 26 April to 

Friday 28 April.  

• Cross Country (whole school): Friday 28 April, from 12.30pm. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 4 May, 2.15pm. 

• P&C meeting: Monday 8 May. 

• P&C Mothers’ Day stall: Friday 12 May. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 18 May. 

• P&C Working bee: Saturday 27 May. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 1 June, 2.15pm. 

• Open Morning: Tuesday 6 June, 9.30am. 

• P&C meeting: Monday 12 June. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 15 June, 2.15pm. 

• P&C School disco: Friday 16 June. 

• Term 2 ends: Friday 23 June. 

 

• Term 3 begins: Monday 10 July. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 13 July, 2.15pm. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 27 July, 2.15pm. 

• P&C meeting: Monday 31 July. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 10 August, 2.15pm. 

• Book week parade: Thursday 17 August. 

• P&C Working bee: Saturday 19 August. 



• Whole school assembly: Thursday 24 August, 2.15pm. 

• P&C Fathers’ Day stall: Thursday 31 August. 

• Student free day (staff professional development): Friday 1 September. 

• P&C meeting: Monday 4 September. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 7 September, 2.15pm. 

• P&C Colour fun run: Friday 8 September. 

• Term 3 ends: Friday 15 September. 

 

• Term 4 begins: Monday 2 October. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 5 October, 2.15pm. 

• Gregg Dreise visit: Thursday 12 October. 

• P&C meeting: Monday 16 October. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 19 October, 2.15pm. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 2 November, 2.15pm. 

• P&C Working bee: Saturday 11 November. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 16 November, 2.15pm. 

• Senior swimming carnival (TBC): Thursday 16 November TBC. 

• P&C meeting: Monday 20 November. 

• Junior swimming carnival (TBC): Thursday 23 November TBC. 

• Whole school assembly: Thursday 30 November. 

• Senior graduation dinner: Friday 1 December. 

• Prep recognition awards: Monday 4 December. 

• School year ends: Friday 8 December. 

  



In conclusion… 
That’s it from the school for this week. The following pages are 

Community notices (including important messages from the 

Cannon Hill State School P&C Association).   

Our next whole school bulletin is scheduled for Week 1 of Term 2. 

The hero photos featured in this issue involve a selection of 

images from Best of 2022.   

If you have any particular requests about content you’d like us to 

include in a future bulletin (including community notices or 

advertisements), please email us. 

Please take care of each other over the holidays, and try to stay 

safe on the roads if you’re travelling.  See you in Term 2! 

  

mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au


Community notices 

P&C News 
Term 2 P&C events 



P&C 2023 events survey 
The Cannon Hill State School P&C is seeking feedback from our 

community on our events calendar.  

We have prepared a short 3 question anonymous survey (link 

here: https://forms.gle/1zq6fPw4JyuX2Uuz9) seeking feedback on 

what events we should be hosting/targeting.  

Now is the time to have your say so that we can be sure to be 

meeting the needs of our families. Thank you in advance! 

Containers for Change 
Are you participating in the Containers 

for Change recycling scheme?  

Did you know you can send the profits 

from your 10-centers to your school 

P&C?  

Here’s our scheme participation code, if 

you’d like to donate your recycling income to a worthy cause. 

Optional School Uniform Shirts 
There is still time to order an Indigenous Alternate School Uniform 

Shirts. The cost is $36.36 (includes an online payment fee of 

$1.36). 

These are available for purchase here: 

https://events.humanitix.com/chss-alternative-design-shirts.  

Payments are to be made only through this link - no cash sales or 

payment upon pick up is possible with this round of shirts. 

We aim to keep this order open until the end of the holidays. 

.  

https://forms.gle/1zq6fPw4JyuX2Uuz9
https://events.humanitix.com/chss-alternative-design-shirts


Co-curricular activities 
The following Co-curricular activities are available to our students 

through external providers… 

Piano lessons 
Private piano tuition is available on site at our school every day, 

Monday to Friday. These are one-on-one lessons, provided mostly 

during school hours. To book, or for more information, email 

Megan Stuart, or text her on (0418) 787 563.  

Chess Club  
Term 1 Chess Club finishes on Friday 31 March.  And we are 

pleased to confirm, this activity will be offered again during Term 

2, with registrations opening up on the holidays – details below.  

If your child is interested in participating, you can sign them up via 

the Gardiner Chess website.  

mailto:bmstuart1@gmail.com
mailto:bmstuart1@gmail.com
https://gardinerchess.com.au/school-coaching/parents/


Helping Hands 

Outside school hours care 
To arrange supervision for your child 

outside school hours, you can contact our 

Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) provider, 

Helping Hands Cannon Hill directly.  

To book, you can use the online form, email Helping Hands, or 

phone (0475) 963 121.  Please ensure you receive confirmation of 

your booking prior to depending on it. 

Emergency supervision 
School supervision begins at 8.30am, and green zone supervision 

ends at 3.15pm.  

If you’re running a little late for pickup (and haven’t booked 

Helping Hands), please let the school office know so we can 

arrange for your child to wait with us. 

The school office closes at 3.30pm. 

Alternative school lunch program 
Did you know that our local Friendly Grocer (on Molloy Road, 

Cannon Hill) provides an alternative school lunch option for our 

students each Friday? 

Lunch orders are delivered to the school between 11am and 

11.30am on Friday, and delivered to the relevant classrooms by 

student leaders for first break eating time. Place orders directly 

with the store, on (07) 3399 7628 before 6pm on Thursdays. 

Environment Club veterinary support 
Cannon Hill State School would like to thank the Morningside 

Veterinary Clinic for helping to care for our beloved school 

chickens. 

 

https://www.helpinghandsnetwork.com.au/qld/cannon-hill-state-school/
mailto:cannonhill@helpinghandsnetwork.com.au


Become a homestay family for Balmoral State High 
School 
As a host provider, you provide a secure family environment with 

a bedroom, study area, and three meals a day.  

You also contribute to the brilliant reputation Queensland has of 

providing the perfect Aussie cultural experience.  Host families are 

remunerated for their care. 

If you are interested in applying or would like more information, 

please complete the expression of interest form:  

form.jotform.com/222428412509856 

Balmoral State High School - Music Academy 
Applications Now Open for 2024! 

If you love playing an instrument or singing and are interested in 

being part of a likeminded community of musicians, then the 

Balmoral State High School Music Academy program is for you. 

We are now accepting applications for 2024 enrolments.   

Fill out the application form and lock in your audition date! You do 

not want to miss out.   

Live auditions will be held in Term 2 (Wednesday 24 May) and 

Term 3 (Wednesday 16 August).  

Alternatively, we also accept video/USB submissions of audition 

material. Further details will be sent once your application is 

received regarding audition times.   

Please get in touch if you have any further questions: 

musicacademy@bshs.eq.edu.au  

https://form.jotform.com/222428412509856
mailto:musicacademy@bshs.eq.edu.au


  



Sponsors 
Thank you to all our 

sponsors for their 

contributions to our 

school community. 

To become a sponsor, 

contact the P&C.  

mailto:pandc@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au


Calendar: the next four weeks 
For subsequent events, see Coming up later (above). 

 School Holidays School Holidays Term 2, Week 1 Term 2, Week 2 

Monday  
 

 Monday 17 April 
 

Term 2 begins 
 

Lunchtime Clubs: 
TBA 

 
 

Monday 24 April 
 

ANZAC ceremony 
 

Lunchtime Clubs: 
Environment Club 

Sports Club 
 

Tuesday 
 

  Tuesday 18 April 
 

Show Choir rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Lunchtime Clubs: 

TBA 
 

Tuesday 25 April 
 

ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Wednesday 
 

  Wednesday 19 April 
 

School Photos 
 

Music extension rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Lunchtime Clubs: 

TBA 
 
 

Wednesday 26 April 
 

Music extension rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Lunchtime Clubs: 

Art Club 
 
 

Thursday 
 

  Thursday 20 April 
 

Band rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Instrumental Music 

 
Lunchtime Clubs: 

TBA 
 

Whole School Assembly  
2.15pm 

 
 

Thursday 27 April 
 

Band rehearsal 
7.40am 

 
Instrumental Music 

 
Breakfast Club 

8.15am 
 

Lunchtime Clubs: 
Environment Club 

 

Friday   Friday 21 April 
 
 

Lunchtime Clubs: 
TBA 

 
Banks Play 

 
Chess Club 

 

Friday 28 April 
 

School Cross Country 
 

Lunchtime Clubs: 
Garden Club 

 
Banks Play 

 
Chess Club 

  



Contact details 
 

 

 

Cannon Hill State School 
845 Wynnum Road 

Cannon Hill 4170 

Phone: (07) 3902 3333 

Fax: (07) 3902 3300 

Absences: Text (0429) 776 430 and include 

child’s name, class, date of absence, your relationship to child, and 

reason for absence (no images or emojis please) 

Email: admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au 

Web: www.cannonhillss.eq.edu.au 

P&C: pandc@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au  

 

Next P&C Meeting: 
Monday 8 May 2023, 6.30pm. 

 

Bell Music: 

Happy by Pharrell Williams 

 

Keep in Touch via 

 

 

mailto:admin@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
http://www.cannonhillss.eq.edu.au/
mailto:pandc@cannonhillss.eq.edu.au
http://konnective.com.au/

